
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
  
 Regular Meeting 

Village Hall Conference Room 
675 Village Court 

 
Monday, June 17, 2013 

 7:00 p.m. 
  
  

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 
accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 
questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 
 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
 
Dale Thomas, Chairman 
Jim Hirsch 
Joe Keefe  
Mitch Melamed 
John Nesbitt 
Ron Schmidt 
Scott Shore 

 
2. APPROVAL OF MAY 2013 MEETING MINUTES 

 
3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 

 
4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 

 
• May Summary Report 
• Ash Tree Report 

 
5. CLUBHOUSE TASK FORCE UPDATE 

 
6. OTHER BUSINESS 
 
7. ADJOURNMENT 
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VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 
Meeting Minutes 

May 20, 2013 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  
The Golf Course Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at the 
Village Hall.  The following members were present: 

   
  Dale Thomas, Chairman 
  Jim Hirsch 
  Mitch Melamed 
  Ronald Schmidt  

Scott Shore 
  
 Joe Keefe and John Nesbitt were absent. 
     

2. APPROVAL OF THE APRIL 2013 MEETING MINUTES  
The April 2013 Golf Advisory Committee meeting minutes were approved as 
written. 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
There was no public comment. 
 

4. MANAGERS MONTHLY REPORT 
• Stella reviewed the April monthly report. 
• Stella reported that April recorded the highest rainfall amount in 

weather history. The golf course recovered quickly and we were 
able to open with power carts the last 5 days of the month while 
most of our competition was still under water.  

• Stella informed the committee that a new event the ‘Season 
Opener’ was held with 25 participants and that we were going to 
add the event to our annual event schedule. 

• Dale asked if the Club monitors the marketing efforts to evaluate 
their effectiveness.  Stella responded that there is a new system 
that monitors how many people opened our email blasts and the 
amount of links that were clicked.  Other marketing efforts that 
occurred in the past have been discontinued due to the lack of 
response to the ads. 

• Stella displayed the new Club brochure and will distribute copies 
at the next meeting.   

• Dale asked how the permanent tee time program was going.  Stella 
responded that this was the highest level of participation that we 
have had in the last seven years.  She also stated that our course 
conditions especially the greens have been responsible for the 
upswing in participation. 
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• Dale asked if Wilmette is planning on closing this season.  Stella 
responded that they will be closed August 1st through May 31, 
2014 for renovations and that many of their players have joined 
our permanent tee time program in August. 

• Dale commented that most of the work that Wilmette has planned has 
already been completed at Glencoe over the last six years without having 
to close the course.  Stella responded that we have not re-grassed any of 
our greens but it seems like most of the other planned renovations have 
taken place. 

• Scott asked if we have any slow times.  Stella responded that typically 
between 11:00 and 1:00 are slow times on both the weekdays and 
weekends.   

• Scott stated that we are not listed on Golf Now and that we should 
consider getting on their website.  Stella responded that we are not on 
Golf Now because they discount your tee times and you have to give 
them two tee times per day in order to be on the site.  She also stated 
that the golfers that use Golf Now have been proven to be transient 
golfers just looking for the best deal in town.   

• Stella added that discounting is not a marketing tool we use because it 
devalues our product and you will never be able to recover full rates once 
you start running specials. 

• Mitch asked how the Academy was going.  Stella responded that we are 
doing well and that we are limited by space.  The golf camps will be 
starting soon and we hope to have 100 participants over the summer.  
We promote a quality program and are not looking for quantity.  Also the 
majority of the participants are Glencoe residents so it is also a great 
service to the community. 

• Stella estimated that we should clear $10,000 in the Academy this 
season that includes our percentage of private lessons as well as camps.  
We also are seeing an increase in rounds played from the private lesson 
students. 

• Senior cards are being sold to golfers that have not purchased in the 
past; we are attracting the senior base from the surrounding suburbs. 

• Stickers have been purchased to be applied to the rakes that say Place 
Rakes in the Bunkers; this should take care of the rake issue going 
forward. 

• Jim asked for an update on changing the handicaps on the holes.  Stella 
responded that Matt is collecting score cards and will present his 
materials at the July meeting.  Stella expects to have the new handicaps 
in place on the scorecards by the end of August. 

• Mitch asked if we have seen a significant difference in food sales from the 
new vendor.  Stella responded that the sales are in line from last year 
through May and that it will be hard to compare because sales are 
dependent on the weather and last year was very warm. 

• Ron added that the food isn’t bad but it is not special, it is not seasoned 
properly and not an improvement from our last vendor.  Dale’s group 
thought that the food was very good and was happy with the change in 
vendors. 
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• Stella explained that the menu was chosen based on the sales that were 
made in the past.  There is not an issue with the menu variety but the 
taste.  Stella said she will discuss the issue with David Borris from Hel’s 
Kitchen. 

• Stella informed the committee that another food theme night will be 
planned for later in the season as the first attempt had no interest. 

• Dale asked what the plan was for the starter shack as no one uses it and 
it is in disrepair.  Stella responded that the building serves no purpose 
right now and she would consider taking it down. 

• Stella informed the committee that a clock was stolen from the first tee 
and it looked like someone was attempting to break into the pro shop so 
a burglar alarm was installed in the shop. 

• Dale asked if there was a long term plan for the trees along the western 
edge of the golf course.  Stella responded that we have addressed the 
trees that were hanging over the Botanic Garden property.  She also let 
the Botanic Garden know that they can trim any of our trees from their 
property that they would like to and if they had extra saplings we would 
be happy to plant them on our property. 

• Stella also stated that it is difficult to plant new trees between the old 
willows due to the extensive root system. 

• Scott asked if anything can be done to hide the netting behind the 14th 
tee.  Stella responded that we could plant some bushes but they would 
have to be pulled back from the net as planting them too close would rip 
the net. 

• Stella informed the committee that the Park District grew flowers for the 
course this season. 

• Stella updated the committee on the Clubhouse Task Force.  There were 
13 RFQs submitted for the clubhouse architect.  The sub-committee of 
Larry Levin, Arnold Levy, Scott Javore, Paul Harlow and Stella met to 
review the RFQs and 7 were chosen to receive the RFP.  Stella added that 
the RFP is in the final stages of completion and that Scott Javore has 
been instrumental in the production of the document. 

• Stella estimated that the interviews would be conducted in July and 
August and an architect should be chosen by September.   

• A question was asked if the time frame for choosing an architect was 
realistic.  Stella responded that the only unknown element is going to be 
the cooperation of the County.  The Village will have to have an 
agreement in their hands from the County to move forward with the 
project before the Club invests $300,000 plus on the architectural work. 

• The committee understands that working with the County will be a slow 
process. 

• Ron asked what will happen if the process with the County takes 3 years 
or more.  Stella responded that the building will not last that long 
without major improvements and that a lot of money would have to be 
spent to keep the building functional. 

• The committee responded that money has to been spent on the 
clubhouse because we have to stay operational regardless of the price. 

• Stella added that Larry Levin is proactive with the County and will make 
sure that we make contact with them as soon as possible. 
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•  Mitch asked if the negativity on the Clubhouse Task Force has changed 
at all since the last meeting.  Stella responded that there has not been a 
meeting since the last one so it is hard to gauge if there has been any 
change in attitude. 

• Dale asked the committee to make a list of all of the changes that should 
be focused on long term and short term at the course. 

• Dale mentioned that a woman should be added to the committee.  The 
other members responded that John Nesbitt had made the same 
suggestion at a previous meeting. 

• Dale asked if the length of the rough is slowing down the pace of play.  
Stella responded that we had both of the rough machines go down and 
extensive rain storms so it will take some time to get the rough back to 
the normal height.  If the rough is longer than normal it is always 
because of equipment or rain we do not let it grow long intentionally. 

• Scott mentioned that the beverage cart and the maintenance workers 
were not stopping when people were hitting.  Also that the beverage cart 
has no pattern of service and that she is spending too much time with 
the patrons.  Stella responded that she is new and we will work on her 
training as well as training with the maintenance staff. 

• Scott mentioned that there are a lot of broken tees on the tees and they 
should be picked up or have a receptacle there so they can be disposed of 
properly. 

 
5. ADJOURNMENT 

• There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 8:15. 
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                          Glencoe Golf Club 
 
               
To:  Golf Advisory Board 
 
From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 
 
Date:  June 13, 2013 
 
Subject:  May 2013 Monthly Report                
                                       
 
Financial Overview:  May’s temperatures were below normal with above average rainfall.  
There were 8 days out of the month with highs in the 50’s and 10 days had measurable 
rainfall.  Power carts were not allowed on the course due to wet conditions 5 days out of the 
month.  Total revenues were $209,560 versus the budget of $213,871.  
   
  

2013 Actual 
 

 
2012 Actual 

Rounds 3,961 4,232 

Average Rate $37.05 $35.80 

FYTD Rounds 5,845 7,545 
 
 
Departmental Overview: 
 
Golf Shop: Green fee revenue was $146,752 vs. a budget of $153,281.   
 
Merchandise:  Merchandise sales totaled $6,672 vs. a budget of $6,700.  
 
Driving Range: The driving range revenue was $9,566 vs. a budget of $6,550.   
 
Rentals:  Power cart rental revenue was $27,658 vs. a budget of $27,000; pull cart rental 
revenue was $2,252 vs. a budget of $2,200. 
 
Food & Beverage: The restaurant was open with a full menu.  The first rent payment is not 
due until June 1st. 
 
Golf Course:  

• The new tee on the seventh hole was prepped and bent grass sod was planted. 
• The landscape project on the third tee is progressing; the raised brick planter is almost 

completed and the soil is ready for sodding. 
• Stump removal restoration on the golf course is completed.  All of the ground stumps 

were prepped and seeded to provide consistent playing surface throughout the course. 
• All of the bunkers have been edged and prepared for the season. 
• All of the greens were top-dressed twice to aid in speed and to maintain a consistent 

roll.  
• Dandelions in the rough and around the trees were spot sprayed. 
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• Annual flower beds were prepped and planted. 
• The storm sewer blockage on the 8th hole was repaired.  It was dammed with sticks, 

leaves and debris that got into the system from upstream.  This dam caused surface 
rupture to the turf in the fairway and bubbling after severe rain events. 

• The irrigation system was started for the season and all leaks that occurred over the 
winter were repaired. 
 
 

2013 Weather: The high temperature for the month was 90 degrees and the low was 36 
degrees. The average high for the month is 68 degrees and the average low is 47 degrees.  Total 
precipitation was 5.95 inches against an average of 4.01 inches.   
 
Marketing Notes: 

• We utilized Google and Microsoft adwords to promote golf camps and the Glencoe Golf 
Academy.   

• A sandwich board is being utilized adjacent to the first tee to promote upcoming events. 
• An email blast was sent promoting the summer camps and clinics. 
• A business listing is running for the Glencoe Golf Academy in Google places as well as 

Bing business portal.  
• Social media website updates via Twitter and Facebook. 

 
Miscellaneous: 

• The RFP for the clubhouse architect was finalized and distributed to the seven firms 
that were chosen by the Clubhouse Task Force sub-committee.  

• A large clock was stolen that was hanging on the starter shack and there appeared to 
be attempts to gain access to the pro shop.  Public Safety was alerted of the activity and 
a burglar alarm was installed in the pro shop. 

• A new instructor has been hired to teach the summer camp program; he will work as an 
independent contractor.  

• A portion of the flooring in the kitchen had to be removed and replaced due to potential 
safety risks. 

• A new sewer pump was installed adjacent to the clubhouse. 
• The on course bathrooms had new shingles installed on the roof. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Stella Nanos 
General Manager 
Glencoe Golf Club 
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